
12. PETERBOROUGH STREET CONSTRUCTION SITE 
 
 The Committee considered a report on the proposed temporary changes to carparking in 

Peterborough Street, in the area in front of the Department of Internal Affairs on the south side of 
Peterborough Street, due to construction of a ten story building.  The report noted the need to 
temporarily close the section of Peterbourgh Street between the triangle island and the site and for 
the removal of some four parking meters. 

 
 The Committee resolved: 
 
 1. That the two parking meters on the south side of Peterborough Street commencing at a point 

14 metres from its intersection with Victoria Street and extending in a westerly direction for a 
distance of 19.5 metres be temporarily removed. 

 
 2. That the two parking meters on the west side of the slip lane between Peterborough Street and 

Victoria Street be temporarily removed. 
 
 3. That the stopping of vehicles be prohibited at any time on the west side of the slip lane between 

Peterborough Street and Victoria Street, for the duration of the works. 
 
 4. That a fully fenced construction site be established temporarily in Peterborough Street from its 

intersection with Victoria Street and extending in a westerly direction for a distance of 37 
metres. 

 


